Present were Thomas Mansfield, Oliver Andrews and Betty Hooper.

Mr. Larry Butler of Manchester, representing the Emergency Medical Service System, came in to discuss the possibility of New Boston joining a district comprised of several other towns to unite in an enterprise for better performance for ambulance service and rescue service. A meeting on this subject is to be held on April 21 in Manchester at the old court house and Mr. Butler extended an invitation to all interested persons to attend.

Donald Stout applied for a pistol permit renewal.

Fred Moss applied and submitted an Elderly Exemption.

Larry Abbott complained that he has been finding the Town Hall doors open when he checks about 5:00 pm. Betty was asked to check with the hot lunch girls in this regard.

Many property tax inventories were returned.

Stephen Peterson was in to question his assessment. He feels he was taxed for a finished building which he claims is in error. The Selectmen will review his card.

Mabel Hodge brought a Poll License Petition to be signed. She also was disturbed as to the Method suggested to be used for compiling the dog list this year. The State inventory deleted this information this year.

Kenneth Barss, fire chief, brought in bills. He also described the many times our fire department has called on the Weare Mutual Assistance Rescue Squad. He suggested probably sending them a donation for their prompt response when called. The Selectmen will consider this suggestion.

A representative from Lorden Lumber co. came in to review the conditions of the Land Use program. He decided not to apply, since the tewn value on land is a reasonable rate. The Selectmen promised the \$30 an acre rate would remain for 1976.

Roger Hartleb filed a Gravel Removal permit. He inquired about his deeds. He was assured they will be delivered to him soon.

Police Chief and Road Agnet brought in bills.

Robert Todd came in with William Bean, Forestry Agent representing New Boston and who has handled the bids for the Lydia Dodge lot for timber cutting. Bids were as follows:

- 1. Wilcox Lumber Co. (high)
- 2. Tommila Bros., Inc.
- 3. Lorden Lumber Co.

Mr. Todd and Mr. Bean were accompanied by the Forestry committee, George St. John & Oliver Dodge.

The new road grader was delivered April 16, 1976 in the A.M.